Bismarck-Henning Rossville-Alvin Cooperative High School
Governing Board Meeting
January 14, 2019

The regular meeting of the Bismarck-Henning Rossville-Alvin Cooperative High School Governing Board
was called to order by: Dave Clapp at 4:58 p.m. in the Ellen R. Morris Board Room. The following
members were in attendance: Dave Clapp, Steve Lane, Ron Winkler, Jeremy Deck, Chery! Brumett,
Robert Danner and John Petersen. Also in attendance was Scott Watson, BH superintendant and Dr.
Johnson, superintendant of Rossville-Alvin.

Motion made by Ron Winkler and seconded by Steve Lane to approve agenda for the December board
meeting. Motion carried by unanimous vote.

Audience members present were: Rochelle Edwards, Phil Benjamin and Dave Schroeder

Motion was made by John Petersen and seconded by Jeremy Deck to approve the governing board
minutes for December 10, board meeting. Motion carried by unanimous vote.

Motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by Jeremy Deck to approve bills. Motion carried by
unanimous rall call vote.

The Holiday Tournament was a huge success. Our share of the profit was $1200.00

Ron Winkler made a motion to go to closed session at 5:03p.m and motion was seconded by Cheryl
Brumett. Roll call vote was taken.

Motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by Ron Winkler to open meeting. Motion passed.

Motion was made by Ron Winkler and seconded by John Peterson for expulsion of student for one year.
Roll call vote was taken. Motion passed.

Band: Dave Schroeder our band instructor has taken students to Disney World in Florida every 3 years.
The students have been doing fund raisers to go to Disney World in 2020 over Presidents Day weekend.
They would use the Tuesday after Presidents day to travel home. Cheryl Clapp has been in charge of
making travel plans. Greg and Marjorie Winger, president of music booster club were also present in
support of the band trip.

Motion was made by Robert Danner and seconded by Cheryl Brumett to approve the band trip to Disney
World in Florida in 2020. Motion passed

VVEDS/College Express: -Curriculum has gotten a little harder for students, our numbers are still very
good.

We are hosting the boys county tournament on Monday, January 14 and the girls county tournament on
Tuesday, January 15 due to inclement weather on Saturday.

Motion was made to adjourn meeting at 5:182.m. by Ron Winkler and seconded by Ch

Motion passed.
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